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Wilson Center Digital Archive Translation - English

1 April 1963

In connection with the departure for the motherland of the counselor-emissary
comrade Kryukov M.E., the Embassy hosted a cocktail reception in the evening. […]

Comrade Pak Yeong-guk (head of the 1st department) spoke on behalf of the MFA
DPRK. […] 

"The old diplomats understand us better" said comrade Pak Yeong-guk. It is difficult
to say what he had in mind: perhaps he had the intention of causing a quarrel
between the old ambassadors in the DPRK with the new ones, or perhaps he meant to
thank the "old" diplomats of the Soviet Embassy for the fact that they worked for five
years but stayed on the leash of the MFA DPRK and were not able to figure out that
views and sentiments were being formed here that are far from compatible with the
official assurances of eternal friendship. 


